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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY

5th. OCTOBER, 2015, AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.
10/15/01
Members Present:

Councillors Mrs. J. Davidson, (Chair), Miss J. Esp (Vice Chairman), Cllr. S. Hutchison, Cllr. A. Lees. 
In attendance:
Mr. KC Jewell – Clerk & RFO to Little Wenlock Parish Council.

T&W Borough Cllr. J. Seymour.

Members of the Public:
2 x members of the public were present.

10/15/02
Apologies: Cllr. Ray Drakeley absent due to illness
10/15/03
Declarations of Interest: None.
10/15/04
Public Session:


Nothing to report.
10/15/05 
To confirm the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on 10 August 2015.
The minutes of the meeting held on 10th August 2015 were approved and signed. 

10/15/06
Highways: 

a. Quiet Lane update.
Nick Kitchen put up a presentation explaining the quiet lanes proposals for Little Wenlock in the Village Hall. He explained that it will start with Spout Lane but also could include 3 other roads in the future. The start date for Spout Lane is unlikely to be before Nov 15. The presentation started at 4pm and there were a number of residents who visited. There were no objections raised.
b. New Works Spare Light Storage.  
Cllr. Lees explained that the spare lights for New Works were now stored in the paddock opposite his home in Little Wenlock. He wished this to be recorded so that residents would know where they were.
c. TCO at Church Lane/Wellington Road and Parking on Church Lane bend.
To date there have been no answers to the emails sent by the clerk. It was resolved that the clerk approach Nick Kitchen the Senior Traffic and Streetworks Engineer for an update.
d. Dropped Drain Cover – Wellington Road.

There has been no action taken to date. It was resolved that the clerk take this up with Nick Kitchen.
e. Other highway issues.  
There is no change to Leighton Lane it is still overgrown with some trees having broken down which are blocking the route. It was resolved that Cllr. Hutchison would find out who was dealing with this and when it was likely to be cleared. 
10/15/07
Footpaths & Bridleways:

a. ROW – Meeting with Andrew Careless.
From the recent meeting held with Andrew Carless he agreed that there were 13 items within the Parish Area that needed attention and he and his team would start work on them as soon as they had finished the work they were currently doing. There was no timescale given. 
b. Footpath 189.
This is still with Andrew Carless who still needs to check which part of the verge is actually part of the highway.
c. Footpath 186.

Work is still required to the kissing gate.
d. Shropshire Way footpath repair.

This has been completed by Harry Pennells. It was resolved that a letter of thanks be sent to Harry on behalf of LWPC.
10/15/08
Updates on progress:

a.  New footpath at Swan Farm.
Cllr. Lees reported that the work was now completed and an opening event had been held on 26 Sept 15. There had been an interview with Shropshire Radio about the event and members of VEOLIA were present as well as a number of residents. It was agreed the overall job had been well done. A minor issue regarding water runoff is being dealt with via new drainage pipes being placed in the field. All comments and feedback has been very positive.
b. An issue was raised by Cllr. Davidson reference the dangerous state of the boardwalk, where the boards had been removed exposing nails sticking up under the water. There are no warning signs and the area has not been roped off. The situation was reported on 30 Sept and permission was obtained from TWC for the landowner to remove this section of the footpath. Borough Cllr. Seymour agreed to ask for an explanation of why this situation has not been dealt with as it is considered a serious health and safety issue.
10/15/09
Benchwalk Benchs’:
a. Tom’s Bench.
No update the Council is still waiting for a decision from the 2 families involved. 

b. Repositioning of waste bin at Lady Roberts bench.
Permission has been given from the family. Cllr. Davidson and Cllr. Hutchison have identified a space to the right of the bench. TWC have been requested to supply a new bin however at present they are reviewing the design of the bin. It was resolved to invite Adrian Corney to a meeting to refresh his memory on both benches. Cllr. Lees offered to provide maps/pictures of both bench locations.
c. Shropshire Way bench damage (near Spout Lane). 
The David Hutchison bench was damaged possibly when the landowners were clearing the drainage ditches behind. No one was informed of the damage and Cllr. Hutchison wanted all to be aware that when work goes on around bench areas damage may occur. 
10/15/10
Village Playing Field maintenance.
The maintenance of the Village Playing Fields now costs approximately 9% of the Parish precept and needs to be reviewed. A number of options were discussed from reducing the frequency of cutting the grass of the football pitch to asking the Village Hall for a contribution. It was resolved that Cllr. Lees would discuss the options with the village Hall Committee at their next meeting. This item to be brought forward to the next LWPC meeting on 9 Nov. 
10/15/11
Proposed Buildwas Primary School closure.

At present there are no children from LW attending this school and although the closure of the school is sad it was felt that all the Parish Council could do was hope a suitable solution can be found and write a letter of support to the staff. Clerk to do this.
10/15/12
Community Newsletter.

Cllrs. Lees and Drakeley were thanked for the speedy distribution of the amended newsletter. It was agreed that the Council take a collective approach to compiling the Parish Newsletter with Councillors being responsible for headings and submitting articles under those headings. It was resolved that Cllr. Esp liaise with the other Councillors before the next meeting reference headings and articles.
10/15/13
Christmas Tree Purchase.

It was resolved that a Christmas Tree be purchased for the Village Hall the clerk to organise and liaise with Roy Parsons from the Village Hall Committee.

10/15/14
Defibrillator Checking Rota.

A rota to check the defibrillator weekly has been instigated. Each Councillor will take a month and date and sign the book after checking. The Councillor holding the book will be responsible for handing it over to the next Councillor on the list.
10/15/15
Clerk’s Report:

a. To report on actions taken since the last meeting.

i. TCO at Church Lane/Wellington Road.
I have been unable to find out whom (if anyone) from LW requested yellow lines at this junction and have had no answer back from TWC to my last email. 
ii. Poppy seed planting.
Poppy Seed Planting Wellington Road verges – The growing season is now at an end and there appears to be no possibility of a refund. I suggest that this item is finished and that care is taken with the contract for next year if indeed the Council still want planting to take place.

iii. Megan Pease volunteering.

Megan Pease emailed me to thank LWPC for considering her request for volunteer work but she had found another volunteer placement.
iv. Dropped Drain.

The dropped drain on Wellington Road was reported via the pothole website on 4 Aug. Cllr. Hutchison reported seeing it being cleaned but there appears to be no repair work done to date.

v. Neighbourhood Watch Scheme Co-ordinator.

The request for a new scheme co-ordinator has been included in the Aug/Sep newsletter but there has been no response to date.  It was agreed to include another request in the next newsletter publication in November.
10/15/16
Borough Liaison.
Cllr. Seymour briefed the Council about Future Fit and the decision to delay the final decision about which hospital option will be taken where to locate the Accident and Emergency service. She also talked about the decision by TWC to join the new West Midland Joint Council area as a non constituted member. In addition Cllr. Seymour explained the Ward Fund for this financial year being split into a general fund of £1000 and an environmental fund of £1000 to be split between 4 wards.
10/15/17
Planning:


a. Parish/Neighbourhood Plan.

From the attendance at a meeting with TWC to discuss a planning application it became apparent that Parish Plans had no legal status and were being disregarded. It was discussed whether it would now be better to formulate a Neighbourhood Plan which would be taken into account during planning application discussions. The residents of the Parish would need to be consulted and it was noted that the cost of putting together a Neighbourhood Plan would be expensive which could be difficult for a small Parish; although there were a number of grants that might be claimed to offset the final cost. It was resolved to request a meeting with TWC planning department (Michael Baker/Michael Vont) to seek clarification of what would actually affect a planning application.
b. TWC/2015/0192: Site of Windover - Erection of 1no. detached dwelling with associated access and landscaping.

Ms Miller had emailed the Council with a complaint that the code of conduct had been breached by LWPC during Council meetings reference the above planning application. The council has looked into this and does not consider that the code of conduct has been breached. It was resolved that the Clerk reply to Ms Millers email.
c. There are still 3 x planning applications ongoing:

· TWC/2015/0505 Lower Huntington Farm (consultation).

· TWC/2015/0661 Upper Coalmoor Farm (consultation).

· TWC/2015/0694 Halfway House, The Wrekin (consultation).

10/15/18
Individual Councillors reports and updates.

Village Hall Committee Meeting (Cllr. Alan Lees).

Cllr. Alan Lees emailed a report to all councillors - a copy is available on request from the Parish Clerk.

Candles Landfill Liaison Committee Meeting (Cllr. Alan Lees).

Cllr. Alan Lees emailed a report to all councillors – a copy is available on request from the Parish Clerk. The next meeting is 23 March 2016.
Geo Village Update (Cllr. Jayne Davidson).
There was a mix up in the meeting arrangements for the weekend 3 /4 Oct and therefore there is no update at the moment.
10/15/19
Finance:
a. Bank balances.
i. Business Current Account (Community Fund) with all cheques cleared: £11447.73 (Includes VAT refund of £5503.53 to be repaid to T&W).

ii. Business Savings Account (Base Rate Account): £32,441.47. 
The balance after all the present accounts are settled will be £10341.62. The VAT refund for £5503.53 should be refunded to T&W as part of the UK Coal grant agreement. 
The balance on the following ring-fenced money is as follows:

New Works Street Lights

New Works Street Lighting UK Coal Grant = £33870.05

Invoices total = £33021.18

Balance remaining = £848.87 + VAT refund of £5503.53.

Swanpool Footpath Upgrade:
Grant to date £15,135.00.
b. Accounts to pay as listed in the Clerk’s report.
It was resolved to pay the following accounts: 
Madeley Print Shop - 
Aug/Sept Newsletter printing

£30.00

SALC 


Meetings, Law and Procedures Trg
£40.00

MAZARS

Annual Audit Fee 2014/15

£240.00

KC Jewell

Salary




£441.94

HMRC


PAYE




£110.48

KC Jewell

Expenses July/Aug/Sept


£147.69

SLCC


Annual Renewal



£96.00

10/15/20
Date of the next meeting:

Monday 9th November 2015 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.
.
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